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VILLAGE MATTERS

Hambrook Holiday Park
There continue to be on going licencing and planning concerns at Hambrook Holiday Park. We are continuing to press for an onsite meeting with the relevant CDC officers to rectify the situation.
Working with our County Councillor we raised concerns following the fire on site. Their shortened response was:
Your concerns around Hambrook Holiday Park were passed to me as the Head of Service for Fire Protection and as a result I have had one of my Fire Safety Regulators attend the site to investigate the matters reported. Some of the concerns raised are issues that are not enforceable by the fire and rescue service, however from our perspective we do consider that the site is safe and that the Responsible Person is meeting their obligations against the fire safety legislation.
Non- attendance of fire appliances to incidents:- Having spoken to the Site Manager there has only been the one incident to their knowledge, this was the caravan fire dated 21st August 2022, FRS incident no; 47867. According to our systems a fire appliance from Chichester Fire Station did attend this fire. (We were advised that a fire appliance was not called.)
Cala Homes Development Site
A number of issues have been raised by residents concerning this site. The issues are with the Parish as well as District Councillors. We have followed up these issues with CDC Officers and asked that they are managed, monitored and enforced as required. An email has also been sent to Cala Homes expressing our concerns.
Pallant Homes Site
District Councillors and Parish Councillors met with CDC Officers concerning the location of the Appeal Hearing In January.
Your District Councillors will continue to work with Officers to identify a better location.
Willowbrook
Your Councillors have written directly to Natural England raising concerns concerning their response. We are also aware that other local residents have also written as have Southbourne Parish Council. We are continuing to discuss the site with the Planning Officers and the Environment Team at CDC.

Trees and Hedges
 Remember to contact Sophie Hamnett at CDC if you would like to buy any more trees for hedges or orchards, this year at 50% discount. 
shamnett@chichester.gov.uk    01243 521161





COUNCIL MATTERS

Christmas Parking Incentives
Parking Services will be offering parking incentives during the festive period. These will include free parking after 4pm in the Avenue de Chartres car park in Chichester for the Christmas light switch on event on 26 November and for the two late-night shopping events on Thursday 15 and 22 December. We will also be welcoming back the ‘One hour free parking when selecting two hours’ when using the MiPermit app across the whole district.

PLANNING & ENVIRONMENT

District Council’s Local Plan review
CDC intends to report the draft Regulation 19 Local Plan to a Special meeting of the Council’s Cabinet on 23 January and a Special meeting of Full Council on 24 January 2023.  If Council approve the plan for consultation then the intention will be to hold the consultation immediately and, following that, to submit the Plan for formal examination.
This timescale is subject to the satisfactory completion of various elements of ongoing technical work required to support the emerging strategy in relation to matters including transport, the Strategic Flood Risk Assessment (SFRA) and Habitat Regulations Assessment (HRA). In the event that this essential work cannot be concluded in the time available, CDC will need to consider the implications and provide a further update.
The planning policy section of the Council’s website will be updated shortly and there will be further communications to ensure that these dates are well publicised.

Staffing – key contacts
I am pleased to announce that CDC has recently appointed an experienced Planning Manager to the Applications Team (on a six-month contract) and an experienced Principal Planning Officer to the Enforcement Team permanently. 
Key contacts for the teams within the Development Management Division are as follows:
• Applications Team: Deb Smith (Development Manager) and Martin Mew (Principal Planning Officer).
• Planning Enforcement Team: Shona Archer (Development Manager) and Andy George (Principal Planning Officer).
• Majors Team: Jo Bell (Development Manager) and Jeremy Bushell (Principal Planning Officer).
• National Park Team: John Saunders (Development Manager) and Derek Price (Principal Planning Officer.
• Administration and Business Support Team: Sam Carter (Manager) supported by Liz Pulley (Team Leader) and Becca Mezzone (Team Leader).
A number of posts remain vacant, and so it remains a challenging time for the Planning Service, but these two new appointments will have a positive impact on the teams.


Nutrient Neutrality Mitigation
Achieving nutrient neutral development (development that does not cause harm to Chichester Harbour as a result of nitrogen being discharged into the harbour) is challenging for housebuilders, self-builders, and businesses seeking to provide dwellings or any form of overnight accommodation within the affected areas of Chichester District. In October the Planning Committee resolved to enter into a legal agreement with a landowner and the South Downs National Park Authority to deliver a mitigation scheme that would support approximately 150 units of accommodation. The wording of the agreement is being finalised, however it is hoped the agreement will be completed soon. This will be the first large scale mitigation scheme in Chichester District, and this is a significant step forward which will help the planning team to determine applications that have been held up by the need to demonstrate nutrient neutrality, and also a number of other residents and businesses who wish to develop dwellings, tourist accommodation and other proposals with overnight accommodation. 

Water quality, Combined Sewer Outflows, Waste water treatment works capacity: 
Further Teams conversations, details of progress and local studies have been held on Teams with Southern Water. The Arun & Rother Rivers Trust came 14/10/22 to CDC to inform the Environment Panel about their work on water quality and river flows.  

Recycling
Textiles, small electricals and coffee pod recycling trial update
During July changes were made to the textiles, small electricals, and coffee pod kerbside collection trial, making it simpler and easier to use. The changes enable residents to book collections online through CDC website, rather than relying on the previous drive-by service. Since the update, the results have been hugely positive and service users have welcomed the changes. In total, more than ten tonnes of pods have now been collected from households, diverting more than a million pods from general waste alongside up to six tonnes of textiles and small electricals.
Due to the success of the scheme, CDC is reviewing the collection days which are most popular with residents with the aim of increasing availability over the coming months. If you’re in the trial area and have recently been unable to book a slot, please be assured that more slots will be coming soon.
For more information on the scheme please visit Chichester District Council website and search: “Coffee pod recycling with Podback” or “Textiles and small electrical collections”.

Bottle top recycling
The list of items that can be recycled at home has now been updated to include bottle tops. West Sussex County Council have recently announced this change because many plastic bottle manufacturers have changed the type of plastic they are using for their tops, and some are now also attaching them to the bottles. This means it is easier for us to collect and recycle bottle tops, as long as the caps are put back onto the empty bottles when placed in the recycling bin. As part of this change we can also accept trigger sprays as long as they have been replaced onto their empty bottles. Please note, we are unable to accept loose lids smaller than that of a jam jar. This is because loose lids will clog up the machinery at our recycling facility and get lost in the recycling process.
For more information on what can and can’t be recycled at home in Chichester District visit West Sussex County Council’s recycling A-Z - https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/land-waste-and-housing/waste-and-recycling/recycling-and-waste-prevention-in-west-sussex/a-to-z-of-recycling.
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